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January 13, 1989 

Mr. R.R. Jenkins, Jr. 
Virginia Water Control Board 
Piedmont Regional Office 
2201 W. Broad Street 
Richmond, VA 23230 

Re: SURRY POWER STATION - OIL SPILL 

Dear Mr. Jenkins: 
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• VIRGINIA POWER 

This letter serves to.update you on an oil spill at Surry Power Station 
reported on January 9, 1989. 

On January 9 at approximately 11:00 a.m., station personnel reported a 
small oil sheen in the upper end of the statton discharge canal. This 
was attributed to parking lot runoff. Apparently, residual amounts of 
oil (less than 1 pint) flowed into a storm drain and on to the discharge 
canal. While no discrete mechanical failure could be identified, a small 
sheen was observed on the paved area near heavy, equipment located at the 
high level intakes. · · 

The Water Quality Department is planning discussions with the station to 
investigate possible remedies to this type of situation. 

An absorbent "sock" was in place at the mouth of the storm drain but 
since personnel were having some difficulty recovering this oil, an 
additional boom was stretched across the canal's width just below the 
drain. Absorbent pads were used to complete the cleanup and the boom 
removed. 

Since the cooling water discharge canal is a concrete lined conveyance, 
designated as waste stream outfall 001 in our NPDES permit VA0004090, it-· 
does not constitute state or navigable waters. Since oil was not 
observed to leave the concrete lined portion of the canal or reach the 
James River, we believe that this occurrence does not constitute a 
reportable oil spill. The information contained in this letter is 
provided voluntarily to keep the Board informed of occurrences whkh may 
be of interest. 
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• 
No apparent adverse environmental impact to state waters wildlife or 
public property was observed to result from the spill. If you have any 
questions regarding this matter please contact Mr. W. Glenn Bishop at 
273-2988. 

Sincerely, 

B. M. Marshall, P.E. 
Manager 
Water Quality 

WGB:rw:1751 

cc: U.S.N.R.C., Atlanta George, Docket #50/280-50-281 
U.S.N.R.C., Washington, D.C., Docket #50-280-50-281 
U.S.N.R.C., Senior Resident Inspector, Surry Power Station 




